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June 10, 2019   
Hatchford Stormwater Pond  

Construction of New Access Road 
 

Expected Start Date: June 2019 
Expected Completion Date: August 2019 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

 
The City of Toronto's Hatchford Stormwater Management Pond is located south of Bridlewood 
Boulevard and Hatchford Court, north of Sheppard Avenue East, west of Forestbrook Crescent and 
east of Wicklow Drive. The purpose of the pond is to collect stormwater runoff from roads and 
sidewalks, which helps to reduce localized flooding and improves water quality. There are numerous 
stormwater ponds throughout the City and enhanced safety measures like fences and signage are 
being put in place to ensure people are a safe distance from the water. From time-to-time, the ponds 
require dredging and cleaning which is why access roads are required.  
There are also sewer mains located underground in the pond area requiring maintenance access. 
 
In order to accommodate a new condominium development at 3220 Sheppard Avenue East, the 
City's alternate access road to this stormwater pond is no longer available.  
 
WORK DETAILS 
As a result of the condominium development at 3220 Sheppard Avenue East the following work will 
be undertaken: 
 
• Permanent closure of the alternate access road from Sheppard Ave. 
• An existing access road from Hatchford Court needs to be refurbished and extended to maintain 

both ponds. 
• The City-owned stormwater ponds will have a new chain-link fence installed on City property 

along the entire length of the access road, behind the properties on Forestbrook Crescent.  
• To accommodate the access road, naturalized shrubs on City property will need to be removed 

at the start of construction.  
 
A map of the work area can be found on the back page. 

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 
• Residents will experience some inconveniences during this work . The City will make every effort 

to reduce the impact. We appreciate your patience.  
 

 

 

Work Hours: Work will be completed in accordance with the City's Noise By-law 
between 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, with occasional work after 
hours and on weekends if required. 

 

Trail, Road and Sidewalk Access: Once the access road is closed at 3220 
Sheppard Avenue East the access road at 1 Hatchford Court will be used by the 
City for storm pond maintenance work. 

Shrub Removal: In order to accommodate the new access road to the City's 
stormwater pond, some naturalized shrubs on City property will need to be 
removed.  
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NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

http://www.toronto.ca/stormwater Website 
Councillor Ward 22 Jim Karygiannis, 416-321-2788, councillor_karygiannis@toronto.ca 

3-1-1 General inquiries 

TTY Hearing Impaired 416-338-0889  
Service (7 Days a week, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., closed holidays) 
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